

# MST HIGHLIGHTS November 9, 2020 Board Meeting

#### NOVEMBER EMPLOYEE OF THE MONTH

The MST Board approved resolution 2021-12 recognizing Peter DeWitt, Coach Operator, as Employee of the Month for November 2020.

### **BOARD MEMBER APPRECIATION**

The MST Board adopted Resolution of Appreciation 2021-13, recognizing board member Frank O'Connell City of Marina, for his substantial and lasting contributions to the improvement of public transportation throughout Monterey County.

# RECEIVED COVID-19 INCIDENT RESPONSE AND RECOVERY PLANNING UPDATE

The MST Board received a report from the General Manager/CEO on activities related to COVID-19 pandemic incident response and recovery planning.

#### RECEIVED COVID-19 CONTACT TRACING TASK FORCE PRESENTATION

The MST Board received a presentation from the Director of HR and Risk Management on MST's COVID-19 Contact Tracing Task Force.

#### PROVIDED DIRECTION ON 2021 STRATEGIC PLANNING WORKSHOP

MST Board Chair Dan Albert took volunteers and assigned an ADHOC Committee to provide direction to MST staff in preparation for the January 2021 Strategic Planning Workshop.

## ANNOUNCED RETIREMENT OF MST CHIEF OPERATING OFFICER

The General Manager/CEO announced the retirement of Robert Weber, Chief Operating Officer from Monterey-Salinas Transit District. Robert will continue to be with MST until the end of the calendar year before he leaves for the beautiful red rocks of Sedona, Arizona where he will lead efforts to establish their first public transportation system.

#### **NEXT MST BOARD MEETING**

The next regular MST Board meeting will be held on December 14, 2020.